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Draft Minutes of the 

BUCKLAND AND CHIPPING ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Monday 14th May 2012
at St Andrew’s Church, Buckland at 7.30pm

1. To receive apologies for absence.There were none.
2. To approve as a true record and authorise The Chairman to sign the Minutes of The Annual Parish meeting held on 16th May 2011.Proposed Cllr Kenyon seconded Cllr Jones. Agreed.
3. To receive an overview of the Council year from the Chairman.
During the last year of this Council various things have taken place.

Firstly Teresa Harrington and Daniel Hall were co-opted as parish councillors.

They are also the Parish Council nominees on the Village Association Committee.

There has been one planning application dealt with this being the Homestead in Chipping.

On two occasions it was reported old tyres had been dumped in the River Rib south of Chipping. The Environment agency arranged for their removal.

Two Councillors and the Clerk walked around Buckland and Chipping noting things requiring attention.

When the walk was carried out in Chipping a representative of Herts Highways was present he took away a list of the items requiring attention.

Out of this inspection work has been carried out on both footways at the north end of Chipping.

The Chipping sign at the southern end has also been replaced.

Speeding vehicles has been raised several times and Sgt. Wallace (Herts Police) put forward the two villages for a traffic survey. Speed checks have been carried out.

A small committee has been formed to create a Parish plan.

I thank Councillor Kenyon for reporting to Thames Water the problems with the sewer in Chipping.

During the year I received two invitations from Buntingford Town Council to their Civic reception and the Civic Church Service.

I was already attending as an ex Mayor of the Town.

Councillor Harrington attended the Civic Reception and Councillor Kenyon the Civic Service, Thanks to both for representing the Parish.

On Rememberance Sunday in Buntingford Councillor Jones and myself walked in the parade and I subsequently read the names of the fallen of the Parish and then placed the wreath on the memorial.

I thank all of the Councillors for their support over the past months.

Thanks also to the Clerk for his advice and support, thank you David.    
4.
Suggestions for future village events. Cllr Harrington said there was a small but dedicated group organizing the Jubilee weekend events. Grants had been won and everything was in place. She hoped this would be the catalyst to restart the Village Association. Cllr Kenyon hoped there would be a village bonfire again. Cllrs Jones and Harrington reported on progress towards the Parish Plan which now may have to considered a Neighbourhood Plan with the changes brought about by the Localism Bill. The draft questionnaire was in place and they hoped to hold a launch event towards the end of the year. At present there was a working party of four, ideally it should have 12 members. Once completed the plan would need to fit with the East Herts Plan and would stand until 2031.
4. To consider questions from Members of the Electorate.There were none.
The meeting closed at 7.44pm
